LESSON 1





ONE TRUE GOD

BEFORE YOU TEACH

Laws

Many Old Testament laws were similar to laws in other ancient societies, which were concerned with the everyday happenings of life. These laws were outlined as case laws—guidance was given for specific situations with regards to how the dispute should be solved. These laws set a precedent for similar cases. The Old Testament also contains absolute laws. The Ten Commandments fall into this second category of laws. Specific things were prohibited without any further qualification or explanation.

The Ten Commandments

The Ten Commandments (also called the Decalogue) were given to Moses, the great leader of the Hebrews, over 3,000 years ago after the Hebrews were delivered from slavery in Egypt. While the Law of Moses is made up of over 600 rules, the Ten Commandments is a succinct list of rules from which the others were developed. The commandments are recorded in two chapters of the Scriptures: Exodus 20 and Deuteronomy 5. Jewish tradition views the Law as a gift from God, not an option or curse.

UNDERSTANDING YOUR STUDENTS

In this day and age, students are taught to be more open-minded and accepting of other races, cultures, and beliefs. While this attitude should be encouraged, faith is one thing that can never be compromised. There is only one true God and He is Jesus Christ. He is the only one who can offer salvation and eternal life.

It may be confusing for your students when they are exposed to the many different religious beliefs in school. The friends that they have may worship different gods, yet seem to be perfectly nice people. Essentially, they appear to be pursuing after God, perhaps in various and misleading ways. Why shouldn't your students accept their beliefs like they accept their cultures?

It is important to let your students understand that they are not being narrow-minded when it comes to their faith in God. While they should not argue or pick a fight with their friends over religious beliefs, it is crucial that they not be swayed by their friends. As Joshua said when he spoke to the Israelites, "As for me and my household, we will serve the Lord." People are free to make their own choices and the choice for your students should be clear at all times.

BIBLE TEXT

Exodus 19; 20:3; 32-33:6

BIBLE TRUTH

There is only one true God—the Lord Jesus Christ.

LESSON OBJECTIVE

To understand the difference between false gods and the one true God.

MEMORY VERSE

"I am the First and I am the Last; besides Me there is no God."

(Isaiah 44:6b)

PRAYER

In the name of the Lord Jesus, we pray. Lord Jesus, we are about to begin a new quarter. In this quarter, we are going to learn about Your commandments. We know that You have given us the commandments to help us do the right things. We know that if we follow Your commandments in spirit and in truth, You will reward us and take us back to the heavenly kingdom one day. Thank You, Lord, for Your grace and mercy. Hallelujah! Amen.

LESSON 1 / ONE TRUE GOD ELEMENTARY 1 YEAR 3 / BOOK 1

REVIEW

Elementary 1 Year 2 Book 4: Who Is Jesus?

Lesson 1: Who Is Jesus?

Lesson 2: Jesus Walks on Water

Lesson 3: Jesus Heals the Demon-Possessed Man

Lesson 4: The Paralyzed Man Is Healed

Lesson 5: Zacchaeus Is Sorry Lesson 6: Four Good Friends

Lesson 7: Mary and Martha Seek Help Lesson 8: Who Is My Neighbor?

Lesson 9: The Wise and Foolish Builders

Lesson 10: The Honored Guest Lesson 11: The Two Sons

Lesson 12: The Lost Sheep and the Lost Coin

Lesson 13: Review

.

Last year, we learned many wonderful stories about some of the people in the Bible. We learned about the lives of prophets Elijah and Elisha. We also heard stories about great kings, such as David and Solomon, as well as other faithful followers of God, including Esther and Daniel. During the last quarter, we concentrated on learning about Jesus and His powerful teachings while He was still preaching on earth. All these great figures of faith taught us to obey God at all times. It is important for us to build our faith and trust in God's power and protection because He is always there to help us and bless us when we choose to follow Him. Let us apply the stories we have learned to our lives so that we can give all glory to God.

VOCABULARY

calf: a young cowinvisible: unable to be seenabide: to stay with, to remain

BIBLE STORY

Introduction

Boys and girls, have you ever heard anything about the Ten Commandments? If so, what do you know about them? [Have students do a pair-and-share, turning to their neighbor and sharing what they know about the Ten Commandments. Give them 1-2 minutes, and then resume class. Ask a few pairs to share what they talked about.] As you know, the Ten Commandments were the first rules God gave to the Israelites to follow. Does anyone know what the first commandment is? [Pause for students to respond.] The first commandment is "You shall have no other gods before Me." What does this mean? [Encourage students to respond.] Well, God wants us to put Him first in our lives and above all things in our hearts—above our toys and even our friends. In today's story, we are going to learn about how God gave the Ten Commandments to Moses and how important it is to worship the one true God in the universe!

God Calls Moses

After Moses led the Israelites out of Egypt, they traveled and lived in the desert. During this time, God provided them with manna and water every day so that they would not be hungry.

One day, God spoke to Moses. He called him up to a mountain and said, "You and all the people have seen what I did to Egypt and how I brought you out of the land.

If you promise to obey and follow Me, I will make you a great nation. Go and tell this to the Israelites."

Moses went down the mountain and told the people what God said to him. The people answered, "We will do what God tells us." Moses brought their answer back to God.

When God heard this response, He spoke again, saying, "In three days, I will appear to the Israelites in a thick cloud on Mount Sinai. Tell them to prepare to meet Me. But be careful and do not go near the mountain or touch it because anyone who touches the mountain will die. Wait until you hear a trumpet sound before you come close to the mountain."

So Moses reported all this to the Israelites. For the next two days, everyone washed their bodies and clothes, preparing themselves to meet God.

God Appears

On the third day, very early in the morning, the people heard thunder and saw lightning. They were a little scared. But Moses led them out of their tents and everyone gathered near the foot of the mountain and waited for God to appear. When they looked up, they saw a thick cloud cover the mountain. Fire burst out and the sound of a trumpet blast could be heard. Then God called Moses and told him to go up to the top of Mount Sinai. God wanted to give the people His rules and commandments

since they had all promised to obey and follow Him. The people waited at the bottom of the mountain as Moses went up.

The First Commandment

While Moses was up on the mountain, God gave him the Ten Commandments for the Israelites to follow. The first commandment was "You shall have no other gods before Me." God gave this commandment because He knew that there were many people who worshipped false gods. Some people worshipped things like the sun, the moon, and the stars. Some believed that there were gods who controlled the wind, earth, fire, and water. These people thought that if they worshipped these gods, they would be protected. But they all forgot one thing: God is the Creator of the universe. Instead of worshipping the Creator, they were worshipping false gods that were creations of man and therefore powerless.

God the Creator

In the Book of Genesis, it says that in the beginning, God created the heavens and the earth, and in seven days, God gave the world light and made all the animals. Everything was created through God by His mighty power. God is also the Creator of human beings. In Psalm 139:16, it states that God knew everything in the world even before anyone was born, and He knows what will happen to all of them in the future. God knows everyone's thoughts and words. No one can hide from Him because each person's life is in His control.

God Is Invisible

So, Moses went up to Mount Sinai to talk with God and receive His commandments. Guess what the Israelites were doing down at the bottom of the mountain? They were waiting for Moses to return. They waited and waited, but he still had not returned, so they became very impatient.

The Israelites said to Aaron, the brother of Moses, "We don't know what has happened to Moses. Make a god for us so that we can see it and follow it."

Boys and girls, didn't they know that God is invisible? Didn't they know that the mighty God who brought them out of Egypt was the one true God that they should worship? Yes, they knew, but the people wanted something they could see in order to make them feel better.

Aaron listened to them and created a golden calf for them to worship. Oh, what a big mistake they made! At the same time that God was giving the command only to worship Him, the people at the foot of the mountain were dancing around and worshipping this new golden calf.

Even though God cannot be seen, He still knows everything. When God realized what the Israelites had done, He was very angry and disappointed.

"Go down and see what the people have done," God said to Moses. "They have made a golden calf and are

worshipping it."

Moses couldn't believe what he had heard. He quickly went down the mountain and into the camp. When he saw the golden calf, he was shocked and angry. The people had just promised to follow God and now they were already disobeying Him. Moses immediately picked up the calf and threw it into the fire. Then, he ground it to powder, scattered it on the water and made the Israelites drink it.

Moses said to Aaron, "What did these people do to you, that you led them into such great sin?"

Aaron answered, "These people are evil. They said to me, 'Make us gods who will go before us. As for this fellow Moses who brought us up out of Egypt, we don't know what has happened to him.' So I told them, 'Whoever has any gold jewelry, take it off.' Then they gave me the gold, and I threw it into the fire, and out came this calf!"

Moses saw that the people were running wild and that Aaron had let them get out of control. He asked all the Levites to rally with him. The Levites were like priests. Priests are like our ministers today. They serve God with all their hearts.

Moses told the Levites to strap swords to their sides. After that, they were to go back and forth through the camp from one end to the other, each killing his brother and friend and neighbor. The Levites did as Moses commanded, and that day about three thousand of the men were killed. Then Moses said, "You have been set apart to the Lord today, for you were against your own sons and brothers, and he has blessed you this day."

The next day, Moses said to the people, "You have committed a great sin, but now I will go up to the Lord. Perhaps I can ask God to forgive your sin."

So Moses returned to the Lord and said, "Oh, what a great sin these people have committed! They have made themselves gods of gold. But now, please forgive their sin."

The Lord replied to Moses that the time would come for Him to punish them for their sin. And the Lord struck the people with a plague because of what they did with the calf that Aaron had made.

The Only True God

God is almighty and powerful. He knows everyone's thoughts and actions, just like the way He knew that the Israelites were sinning. Even though the Israelites had promised to obey God, they quickly turned away and started worshipping a golden calf. God gave the people the first commandment to worship Him alone, because only He can give us salvation and eternal life.

Boys and girls, do you sometimes find it difficult to believe that God is loving and guiding you every day because you can't see Him with your eyes? Whenever you feel like you don't know where God is, stop what you are doing and count your blessings from God. Kneel down LESSON 1 / ONE TRUE GOD ELEMENTARY 1 YEAR 3 / BOOK 1

and pray, listen to your heart, and you will find that God abides with you every second of your life. Let's feel God with our heart and worship Him with our actions! Think

about what you can do to worship this one true God in your everyday life.

CHECK FOR UNDERSTANDING

- 1. Where did Moses go to receive the Ten Commandments from God? Mount Sinai.
- 2. What was the first commandment God gave to Moses? "You shall have no other gods before Me."
- **3.** Why did God want to give the Ten Commandments to Moses and the Israelites? God wanted to give the people His commandments since they had all promised to obey and follow Him.
- **4. What happened after the Israelites had been waiting for Moses for a long time?** They became impatient and forgot who the one true God was.
- **5. What did the Israelites ask Aaron to do?** They asked Aaron to make them a golden calf for them to worship.
- **6. What did Moses do after he found out that the Israelites were worshipping an idol?** He was shocked and angry. Moses immediately picked up the calf and threw it into the fire.
- 7. There so many different gods that other people believe in. What should your attitude be about these gods? We should be confident that there is only one god: our God.

MEMORY VERSE PRACTICE

Please reinforce the memory verse every week. You can practice the memory verse with your students anytime during class.

"I am the First and I am the Last; besides Me there is no God." (Isaiah 44:6b)

SPIRITUAL TEACHING & LIFE APPLICATION

1. God is the Creator

Without turning to it, can you tell me the first verse of the Bible? [Let students answer.] "In the beginning God created the heavens and the earth." This is the first verse in the Bible, in Genesis 1:1. Here, it tells us that God is the Creator of the heavens and the earth. What does this mean to you? What does "creator" mean? [Let students think, and then share their answers.] A "creator" is a person who brings something into existence. In other words, God made this world. Without Him, nothing would exist, because everything within the heavens and the earth is part of His creation.

God is the Creator of all things, both living and non-living. Not only did He create all humans and animals, He also created nature and everything in it, including mountains, river, clouds, rocks, etc. Now, look around you. What do you see? [Let each student name one thing.] Hebrews 3:4 says, "For every house is built by someone, but He who built all things is God." It is indeed amazing to know that God is the Creator of everything we see. Without God, we would not exist, nor would we have this beautiful world in which to live. Next time, when you see beautiful scenery, think about how amazing it is for God to have created this world on His own. If God hadn't created animals or plants,

we would not have any food to eat. If God hadn't made the sun, we would not only be living in darkness, we would also freeze to death. God made our lives possible and not lacking. Can you see God's amazing work around you?

Since God has created such a beautiful world for us, we should appreciate Him and worship Him for His greatness. We should always come before Him with a heart of obedience and worship.

The Israelites did not have the faith to believe that God was their Creator. All they had to do was to look around them to realize that this world is God's masterpiece. Sadly, they wanted to worship something that they could see, which is why they made a golden calf. Today, we should not follow the same path that the Israelites foolishly took. If we truly appreciate God as our Creator, we can experience Him simply by looking outside and seeing this beautiful world He has made for us. God has given us the commandment, "You shall have no other gods before Me." This commandment shouldn't be difficult to follow. There is only one God, the true God we worship, who is the mighty Creator of all things.

2. God is the Ruler

Being the Creator, God has absolute power over His creations. In other words, He is also the Ruler over all things. What does it mean when I say that God is the Ruler? Well, a "ruler" is the same as a king. What comes to your mind when you think about kings? [Let students think and answer.] A king has sole power and authority over his kingdom. His people have to listen to him and follow whatever he says. He can reward or punish someone. When people see him, they bow down and give praise to him. So, to say that God is our Ruler means that God is our King, and we are His people! Let's read a passage from the Bible. Turn to Psalm 95:3-7. [Ask students to read aloud together.]

"For the LORD is the great God,
And the great King above all gods.
In His hand are the deep places of the earth;
The heights of the hills are His also.
The sea is His, for He made it;
And His hands formed the dry land.
Oh come, let us worship and bow down;
Let us kneel before the LORD our Maker.
For He is our God,
And we are the people of His pasture,
And the sheep of His hand."

Here, the Bible says that God is "the great King above all gods." We are to worship and bow down to Him. While there are many authorities in this world, God is our ultimate Ruler. He is the only authority who can claim everything as His possessions, just as this passage tells us. 2 Chronicles 20:6 also says, "O LORD God of our fathers, are You not God in heaven, and do You not rule over all the kingdoms of the nations, and in Your hand is there not power and might, so that no one is able to withstand You?" God rules over all the kingdoms and nations. Ultimately, there is only one kingdom, God's kingdom of heaven, which will last forever, because its Ruler and King is our everlasting God. Moreover, the passage we just read in Psalm 95 also tells us that "we are the people of His pasture and the sheep of His hand." In other words, we are under God's authority, and therefore, we must obey His commandments. Just as people in the past praised and feared their kings, we need to constantly praise God and fear Him. Today, we know that God has given us His laws through the Scripture. Do we follow them just as we would follow a king's commands? Do we worship, praise, and show Him reverence because He is our Ruler?

3. God is the Savior

We have all heard that God is our Savior. He has a plan, called "salvation," for us. What do you know about this plan? [Let students think, and then discuss their answers.] Firstly, let's look at a very famous verse in the Bible in John 3:16-17 [ask your students to read aloud together with you.]: "For God so loved the world that He gave His only begotten Son, that whoever believes in Him should not perish but have everlasting life. For God did not send His Son into the world to condemn the world, but that the world through Him might be saved." Two thousand some years ago, God sent His Son to this world. Do you remember His name? [Let students answer.] Jesus, the Son of God! God sent us His Son to sacrifice His life for our sins so that through Him we can receive salvation, reaching God's presence at last. He is our only Savior and without Him, we cannot enter the kingdom of heaven.

Now that we know that God had already laid out His plan for us thousands of years ago, let's find out what the Bible tells us about salvation according to Jesus Himself. Let's turn to a few verses in the Bible [write them on the board as your students read or in advance, before the lesson begins]:

1. Mark 16:16

"He who **believes** and is **baptized** will be saved; but he who does not believe will be condemned."

2. Acts 2:38

"Then Peter said to them, 'Repent, and let every one of you be baptized in the name of Jesus Christ for the remission of sins; and you shall receive the gift of the Holy Spirit.'"

3. John 3:5

"Jesus answered, 'Most assuredly, I say to you, unless one is **born of water and the Spirit**, he cannot enter the kingdom of God.'"

From the verses we have just read, we can see a few things that Jesus said we must do to receive His salvation. What are they? [Circle the bold words/phrases above on the board as the students point them out.]

- 1. Firstly, Mark 16:16 stresses that we must first believe in Christ. What does it mean to believe? Believing in Christ doesn't only mean to believe that God exists. Rather, it means to believe that He is our Savior and that He is able to give us eternal life in His kingdom.
- 2. Secondly, Acts 2:38 says that we must repent. Can anyone tell me what "repent" means? [Let students answer.] To repent means to admit to God our past wrongs, that is, things that we have done against His word, wisdom, and will. Repentance allows us to make a determination to follow God.

LESSON 1 / ONE TRUE GOD ELEMENTARY 1 YEAR 3 / BOOK 1

3. Thirdly, the requirement for salvation is written in all three of the verses we have just read. What is it? [Let students answer.] We need to be baptized! Mark 16:16 says, "He who [...] is baptized will be saved." Acts 2:38 says, "Let every one of you be baptized in the name of Jesus Christ for the remission of sins." John 3:5 continues, saying, "Unless one is born of water [...], he cannot enter the kingdom of God." After Jesus died on the cross, His disciples went to different places to preach the gospel and baptize many who believed and repented. Therefore, we know that baptism is essential to entering the kingdom of God.

4. Lastly, John 3:5 tells us that we must also be born of the Spirit. What does that mean? [Let students think, and then go over their answers.] To be born of the Spirit means to receive the Holy Spirit. Before Jesus left the earth, He told His disciples that His father would send them the gift of the Holy Spirit so that they could remember everything that He taught them and be empowered to preach the gospel. Without the Holy Spirit, His disciples would not have been able to preach His word by themselves. It was the power of the Holy Spirit that allowed them to preach without distractions, despite many difficulties. Likewise, we also need the Holy Spirit today to help us in our journey of faith so that we can reach God's presence at the end.

So, to recap, God is our Savior who has a plan for us to enter the kingdom of God. What is this plan called? [Let students answer.] Yes, salvation! And in order for us to receive salvation, what must we do? [Let students answer.] There are four things: believe, repent, be baptized, and receive the Holy Spirit. Let me share a testimony with you:

Charles has been truth-seeking at True Jesus Church for about 2 years now. At first, he came to church with his

friend Joe only because he enjoyed going to RE classes, listening to Bible stories, and doing different kinds of activities. However, Charles gradually learned more about God as the Savior, and recently he has been reading the Bible more to learn about His salvation. Through his personal Bible reading and RE classes, he has come to fully believe that God is the Savior and that He has prepared for us a kingdom of heaven. After some serious consideration, Charles decided one day that he wanted to get baptized. He is very determined to become a follower of God. In his prayers, he told God that he realized how he had done many things against the teachings in the Bible, especially prior to coming to True Jesus Church. Before, he didn't know God and was not aware that he had sinned against God. But now that he had determined to follow God. Charles asked God for forgiveness, as well as the Holy Spirit, so that he could begin his journey of faith, striving forward to enter the kingdom of god. After a few months, Charles got baptized and received the Holy Spirit during the weekend of Spiritual Convocation. He was overjoyed and ready to obey the words of God.

Reflection Questions

- **1. Did Charles believe in Christ?** Yes, he believed that God was his Savior and that He had prepared salvation for him.
- 2. Did Charles repent? Yes, he asked God for forgiveness in his prayers because he realized that he had done many things wrong in the past that were against the wisdom of God.
- **3. Did Charles get baptized and receive the Holy Spirit?** Yes, he was baptized and received the Holy Spirit during the weekend of Spiritual Convocation.

4. God is the Judge

Now that we know what we must do to enter the kingdom of God, you may ask, "Is that all? Whoever that believes, repents, is baptized, and has the Holy Spirit can receive eternal life?" Absolutely not. These are only the initial requirements for salvation. Ultimately, we will all need to face God, one by one, to see if we are qualified. Let's read Psalm 96:13: "For He is coming, for He is coming to judge the earth. He shall judge the world with righteousness, and the peoples with His truth." Here, the Bible tells us that God will come judge us one day according to His righteousness. In other words, He will judge us according to whether or not we have been obeying His every commandment. This includes every deed and word that we have spoken. So we should not speak carelessly. Let's read another verse in Matthew 12:36: "But I say to you that for every idle word men may speak, they will give account of it in the day of judgment." Thus, we must be careful of what we do and what we say

at all times. Even though we may have already believed in Christ, repented, received baptism and the Holy Spirit, it is still not guaranteed that we will enter the kingdom of God. When we get baptized, we also begin our walk with God, which is a lifelong journey. Only those who walk faithfully until the end of this journey will be able to pass the Judge, God Himself, and enter the kingdom of heaven. If we live a very unholy life, constantly disobeying the word of God, the Judge will not let us pass, even if we have already been baptized and received the Holy Spirit. Why? Because the Judge knows what unfaithful things we have done in our lives. Let me share a scenario with you:

When Evan was at school today, he got very angry because his friend Anthony accidentally spilled a bottle of water on his backpack, soaking all his books and homework. At that time, Anthony immediately apologized to Evan, but Evan didn't say one word back

to him because he was too angry. Later, as Evan was walking home from school, he began to think about what he could do to take revenge on Anthony. Finally, he came up with the idea to put glue on Anthony's chair as revenge. The next day, Evan waited until everyone had left the classroom for lunch to put glue on Anthony's chair. Suddenly, as the last person was leaving the classroom, Evan remembered what the Bible says about forgiving our enemies. He also remembered that God would judge his every action and deed. Even though he was very angry, Evan knew that God wanted him to obey Him at that time by forgiving Anthony. Therefore, Evan left the classroom, tossed away the glue in his hand and decided that he would obey the word of God. Instead of putting glue on Anthony's chair, Evan went to look for Anthony in the cafeteria. When he found him, Evan said, "I am sorry that I didn't say a word to you yesterday. I shouldn't have been so angry with you because of an accident. Don't worry about

what happened... My mom helped me dry my backpack and books. I can use them again!" That day, Evan went home and gave thanks to God that His word kept him from making a mistake. It'd have been a big mistake for Evan if he had actually put glue on Anthony's chair!

Students, God our Savior has already promised us His salvation. But in order for us to receive it, we must obey the word of God, including the Ten Commandments. Today, we learned that the first commandment is to have no other gods besides the one true God. How difficult is it for us to obey this commandment? If we acknowledge that God is the only God who created and rules us, who can give us eternal life, and who will judge us according our deeds and words, we would fear Him and worship no other gods. Boys and girls, is God your only God? Is following Him the most important thing in your life?

HOMEWORK ANSWER KEY

- 1. God
- 2. Mount Sinai; Ten Commandments
- 3. Aaron; golden calf
- 4. God is the Creator. Everything was created through Him.

He died on the cross for us.

He is almighty and powerful.

God is perfect and has no sin.

He can forgive our sins.

He can give us eternal life.

5. Answers may vary.

Lesson 1 / One True God Elementary 1 Year 3 / Book 1

ACTIVITY



Ten Commandments Preview Game

Objective: To help students familiarize themselves with the Ten Commandments.

Materials

- 2 poster boards (prepared by teacher; see chart below)
- Tape
- 2 sets of index cards with the key words written on them

Instructions

- 1. Divide the students into two teams.
- 2. Show them the poster board on the wall. The Ten Commandments have been partially written out and the students have to fill in the blanks with the right key word(s). Give each team the mixed-up cards and some tape.
- 3. On your prompt of "ready, set, go," the teams will compete to be the first to fill in the missing words.

The Ten Commandments	Missing Key Words			
1. You shall have no other gods before	Me			
2. You shall not bow down to nor serve them.	idols			
3. You shall not take in vain.	the name of the Lord your God			
4. Remember the, to keep it holy.	Sabbath day			
5. Honor	your father and your mother			
6. You shall not	murder			
7. You shall not commit	adultery			
8. You shall not	steal			
9. You shall not against your neighbor.	bear false witness			
10. You shall not that is your neighbor's.	covet anything			



Memory Verse Challenge

Objective: To provide an opportunity to practice reciting today's memory verse.

Instructions

- 1. Before the activity, the teacher needs to prepare instructions on index cards. These instructions will tell the students how to recite the memory verse or what to do when reciting the memory verse. The instructions should vary; some examples are "rotate in a circle slowly," "stand on one leg," "pat your head," or "whisper it."
- 2. At the beginning of the activity, review the memory verse with the students a few times to make sure they remember it. The memory verse is: "I am the First and I am the Last; besides Me there is no God" (Isaiah 44:6b).
- 3. After the students have learned the memory verse, have each student come up one at a time to draw one of the index cards and do the activity listed on it while reciting the memory verse.



Remember the Commandments / Optional

Objective: To remind the students of the commandments they have learned.

Instructions

Since this quarter's lessons focus on the Ten Commandments, it would be nice to decorate the classroom with each commandment. These decorations will also serve to remind the students how to obey God.

Have the students write out the commandment that they learned in this lesson on a piece of construction paper and decorate it to make it meaningful. Once done, the teacher can put it on a classroom wall for all the students to see.

This lesson's commandment is: "1. You shall have no other gods before Me."

E1 Year 3 Book 1 Lesson 1—One True God

Homework Assignment

lame:		Parent Signature:				Date:			
ible Trut	h: There is o	only one true	e God—the L	ord Jesus Ch	rist.				
esson Ol	bjective: To	understand	the differenc	e between f	alse gods and	the one true	e God.		
					you complet he days you				
	ſ		ī	T	I	Ι		T 1	
		Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat	
Γ	Bible								
	Reading								
	Prayer								
				Mama	W. Vorco				
		Memory Verse Please write down this week's memory verse.							
				(Isaia	h 44:6b)				
		Wh	at I Lear	ned fror	n the Bib	ole This \	Neek		
·									

LESSON 1 / ONE TRUE GOD ELEMENTARY 1 YEAR 3 / BOOK 1

Homework Assignment Understanding What You Have Learned

		Aaron	Mount Sinai	golden calf	Ten Commandments	God	
F	ill In the Blank						
1. E	veryone's life is	under the c	ontrol of	·			
2. Λ	Noses went up t	to		_ to get the			from God
3. T	he Israelites ask	xed	to m	ake them a		to	worship.
	Choose the Righ		s. Check the on	as that are true	about God		
4. N		_			about dou.		
	He k	knows only	some things abo	out us.			
	God	l is the Crea	tor. Everything v	vas created thro	ough Him.		
	He d	died on the	cross for us.				
	He i	s almighty a	and powerful.		٨		
	God	l sins someti	mes.		/\		
	God	l is perfect a	nd has no sin.		/ \		
	He d	can forgive	our sins.		/ \		
	He d	can give us	eternal life.		/		
					_/ _		
Д	action! Action!						
	Vhat can you do	-	•				
	God with all you hink of five thir			7			
	out God first in y					\	
	hem on the star				^	\	
						\	
						\ \	
						//	\